
Question on Notice 
 

No. 239 
 

Asked on 19 March 2024 
 
 

MR S MINNIKIN ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITAL SERVICES (HON B MELLISH) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise the date that the business case for the Direct Sunshine Coast Rail Line 
project was provided to Infrastructure Australia and when the Minister expects them to finalise 
their assessment? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Chatsworth for the question. 
 
The Direct Sunshine Coast Rail Line business case was formally provided to Infrastructure 
Australia on 23 February 2024 for assessment.  
 
Infrastructure Australia is an agency of the Australian Government, led by an independent Board 
and Chief Executive Officer. The Queensland Government does not determine the assessment 
process and timeframes for Infrastructure Australia’s review of business cases. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


